TOTTERIDGE HOUSE CO-OPERATIVE LTD
RECOENED ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

WEDNESDAY 22nd August 2018, 19:00

GROUND FLOOR MEETING ROOM, TOTTERIDGE HOUSE
	PRESENT
	APOLOGIES
	IN ATTENDANCE
	NON MEMBERS

	A Morton (AM)

J Howe (JH)

S Henzley (SH)

V Keize (VK)

S Latchman (SL)

AS Beeko (ASB)

Polly Kakanyera (PK)

	W Awad

N Lionello

	J Baxter (JB)
S Lecky (SL)

K Klidzia (KK)
	


1. Approval of previous minutes
Approved: SH
Seconded: AB
All agreed

2. Matters arising
Anything not covered during the meeting will be raised under AOB.
3. Annual Report
Finance

Income slightly higher due to insurance claim payout.

Block and estate costs underspend by £1763.26 – slight overspend on materials and lighting repairs but we will try to minimise over the year.

Staffing underspent by £2749.70 – due to some items spreading over the year not being used yet (training, audit, annual return, rates etc)

Overall there is a surplus on service chargeable costs of £4512.96 however, the fire alarm panel has not yet been invoiced which will use up just under half. We will continue to spend carefully through the year to achieve a surplus in the final quarter to carry out any improvements/upgrades we can.

Tenant costs are overspent by £2034.87 however there were some high spend works carried out at the beginning of the year which were overdue. Spending on tenanted properties is now essential repairs only and spending has reduced throughout June and July so this will hopefully even out in the next quarter.

Repairs and Maintenance:

The fire alarm how now been replaced – two minors faults have been reported and we await a quote to fix them. The faults do not affect the systems ability to work correctly.

We have had another void from this month which required some works – there was a damp problem due to severe over occupancy so all walls need to be treated to ensure it does not return. The bathroom and kitchen require minor works and we will try to keep costs to a minimum. 

GenVent have provided a quote to fit fire rated refuse hoppers at £26,608.00. I will need to obtain additional quotes before approaching WBC for funding. GenVent advised that retro-fitting fire break clips is not possible. I have emailed JO Baxter to see if any other blocks have had the works done and if she has any other contractors who could quote and she has recommended KRM who I have now contacted.

The main panel on the intercom has had an intermittent fault and I have issued an order to our contractor to replace the two keypads which will hopefully resolve the problem

Other

The new lift noticeboards are up.

Community fibre should be with us this year. The latest information is that their ETA to begin the cabelling is July/August 2018. I have registered my details so they can keep me updated.

I have looked further into the possibility of returning the rent collection function to the Council.

The main reason is the changes to how benefits are administered; from September 2018, all claimant in Wandsworth will move over to Universal Credit which pays 6 different benefits in one single payment, directly to the claimant. (at the moment Housing Benefit is paid directly to us). We currently have two UC claimants in the block and it took from November 2017 to last week to receive payment for the housing element for the first and we are still awaiting the second which was applied for in May. The potential effect on our cash flow is huge as we still pay WBC the full rent whether we receive it from the tenants or not. In addition, the time taken to chase these accounts, plus those few we have who will just avoid making payments wherever possible, could be better used.

We will lose a small amount of management allowance and bad debt allowance but most of this will be offset in savings on accountancy and actual bad debts. The saving on staff time and resources will also be beneficial as proper focus can be put on the high priority issues on the estate.

Coming up

The internal entrance door is in poor condition and has been repaired several times, we hope to be able to replace this door in this financial year with a more secure and easier maintained door.

The floor polishing is due this year and I am currently obtaining quotes.

We have also begun obtaining quotes for the cleaning of the colonnade.

Social events

We have recently set up a social sub-committee and hope to shortly start holding regular events such as day trips, tea and coffee mornings and block celebrations.

4. Adoption of audited accounts

At the end of every financial year (from 1st April - 31st March) we have an external auditor who attends and audits our accounts to ensure that the co-operatives financial heath remains stable and to highlight any issues which may affect that financial health in the future. An external audit of accounts is a legal requirement.

The main document produced by the auditor is the 'reports and accounts'.

Page 1-4 shows details of the Management Committee, Bank, Auditor used and our registered office; there is also a statement of responsibilities of the Committee which ensure that the financial statements are produced in line with the law.

Page 5 is the auditors statement where he is able to state any concerns and his opinion on the financial health of the co-operative. For the year ending 31st March 2018, the auditor has stated that his opinion is that the financial statements give a true and fair view of the state of the associations affairs and of its income and expenditure for the year and that the statements have been properly prepared in accordance with the co-operative and community benefit societies act 2004. In addition, the auditor states that there is nothing to report by exception which are matters which the auditor must report if he feels the co-operative has not kept proper accounts, not maintained satisfactory control of transactions or if any of the accounts and balance sheets are not in agreement. The auditor must also report if they have not been provided with all of the information needed to carry out the audit.

Page 6 is the statement of income which shows how much money we received and how much we spent, leaving either a surplus or deficit. The figure at the end of 17/18 was £4118 deficit. This is due to overspends on the tenant costs and this deficit is recoverable from our reserves and will not be recharged to leaseholders.

Page 7 shows the fixed and tangible assets the co-operative has plus any creditors or debtors. It also shows our share capital (£1 per shareholder) and our reserves balance. This is also where the deficit is shown to be taken from our reserves (retained earnings).

Page 8-10 are the notes to the accounts which states the definitions for various terms used in the report plus breakdowns of each financial section 

Page 10 ends the notes to the accounts by confirming our responsibilities and confirming that Committee Members do not benefit from their roles in any way.
A query was raised regarding the auditors statement on reserves as we currently hold cyclical decorations funds which we cannot use without recharging so they do not technically belong to us. KK advised that this will be raised with WBC for clarification.
Proposed: SL
Seconded: JH
All agreed

5. Appointment of Auditor

Simpson Wreford Partnership
Proposed: JH
Seconded: AM
All agreed

6. Nominations for Election of Management Committee Members

There were no new nominations and all current committee members stood down and were re-elected.
All in favour of appointing the above mentioned as the Management Committee.

7. AOB

KK to send out notice regarding leaving items in the lobby.
The Co-op forum is due to take place on Monday 17th September where we will submit a bid for permanent seating in the lobby.

Discussion was held on the Sprinkler programme and KK asked what the timescale was for a decision from the Tribunal. SL advised that the Tribunal can made a decision on the day or sometime after, but this will not be known until the hearing takes place. SL also advised that an appeal can be made to the Upper Tier tribunal if necessary.

PK asked why some Local Authorities recharge leaseholders and some don’t and SL advised this was due to differences in the lease.

JH advised that Community Fibre have reported blocked conduits, so the programme was slightly delayed but is expected to be available by the end of September.

KK to contact the Chair of the Badric Court RA regarding the parking situation.

SH asked how to complain about the noisy builders on the new site at Gwynn Road and KK advised to contact the site management.

Thanks were noted to SL, JB, SL and KK for their hard work over the year.

Meeting closed 19:45
Signed:
